
Shawnee Fire Company 
PO Box 187 

Shawnee on Delaware, PA 18356 

Smithfield Township Supervisors 
1155 Red Fox Road 
East Stroudsburg, PA 18301 

June 15, 2021 

RECEIVED ON 

JUN 2 2 2021 
SMITHFIELD TOWNSHIP 
MONROE COUNTY, PA 

Re: Proposed roadway for Shawnee Valley Planned Residential Development (PRD) 

Dear Supervisors: 

The developers of the Shawnee Valley PRD met with the Board of Directors of the 
Shawnee Fire Company on June 8, 2021. They were looking for our input on two alternative 
roadways leading from Hollow Road to the residential units to be constructed between Sun 
Mountain Lake/ Shawnee Lake and Mount Nebo Road. 

• Option 1 would be a single lane 'Emergency Vehicles Only' drive built across 
Shawnee Lake dam. This road would be equipped with a secured gate to ensure 
access only by emergency vehicles. The new roadway would intersect with Hollow 
Road in the vicinity of the Shawnee Fire House. 

• Option 2 would consist of a two lane road across the Shawnee Valley dam. It would 
permit in and out access to the community by residents and members of the public 
and would not be gated. It would intersect Hollow Road just north of the existing 
entrance to Sun Mountain Club. 

Both roads would intersect with the current Shawnee Valley Drive. 

Of the two options presented to us, the Shawnee Fire Company finds Option 2 to be the 
better alternative. It provides safer and more reliable access by emergency vehicles, permits a 
reasonable response time to the current and planned PRD, and actually reduces the time it 
would take us to respond to emergencies on Mt. Nebo Road. 
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